
From: Paul, Kevin <Kevin.Paul@admin.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, HollyHollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov
CC: Aydlette, KimKim.Aydlette@admin.sc.gov

Date: 10/23/2015 11:40:55 AM
Subject: FW: Clarification Memo to EO 2014-09

Attachments: Clarification Memo to EO 2014-09.pdf

Holly,
 
Attached is a clarification memo we have used in the past.  Again the clarifications are that Charleston County was 
closed all day on Friday, October 2nd and Orangeburg was closed all day on Monday, October 5th.
 
 
Kevin Paul
Assistant Director, Division of State Human Resources

The South Carolina 
Department of Administration
8301 Parklane Road, Suite A220, Columbia, SC 29223
(803) 896-5145| (803) 896-5050 fax

Note: Act 121 of 2014 (SC Restructuring Act of 2014) abolished the Budget and Control Board. Effective July 1, 2015, the Division of State 
Human Resources has been transferred to the Department of Administration. Please update your contact information.
 
 
 
From: Wilkins, Sam 
 
Sent: Monday, February 10, 2014 9:01 AM
 
To: Paul, Kevin
 
Subject: FW: Clarification Memo to EO 2014-09
 
 
 
From: Schimsa, Rebecca 
 
Sent: Friday, February 07, 2014 4:40 PM
 
To: Wilkins, Sam
 
Cc: Stenson, Kim; Patel, Swati
 
Subject: Clarification Memo to EO 2014-09
 
Sam,
 
Please see the attached memo clarifying Executive Order 2014-09.
 
Thank you,
 
Rebecca
 
 
 
Rebecca S. Schimsa
Deputy Legal Counsel
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
O: 803-734-6068 | C: 803-429-4561
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CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail and any files transmitted with it contain information from the SC Budget and Control Board’s Human Resources Division 
which may be confidential or privileged. It is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the named addressee, you 
should not disseminate, distribute, or copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately if you have received this e-mail by mistake and delete this e-mail from 
your system and destroy all electronic and hard copies of the communication, including attachments. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this e-
mail are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the SC Budget and Control Board.
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disseminate, distribute, or copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately if you have received this e-mail by mistake and delete this e-mail from your 
system and destroy all electronic and hard copies of the communication, including attachments. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this e-mail are 
solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the South Carolina Department of Administration.



